

A. LISTENING

I. Listen to a conversation about Canada. Fill each of the gaps with no more than TWO words. You will listen TWICE.(1,25p)

CANADA

Number of provinces: (1) _____

Capital city: (2) _____

Canada has (3) _____ president

Population: (4) > _____

Canada Day: (5) _____

II. Listen to part of a conversation on TV between a reporter and an environmentalist about thermal pollution. Complete the diagram. Use no more than three words for each blank. (72)

Thermal pollution definition : Water getting (1)..... or (2).....
Causes : - Power plants using water to (3).....equipment - Discharge of cold water into (4).....
Effects -(5)decreasing oxygen -Less oxygen harming (6) -(7)algal blooms being another effect - Can change(8)..... Of the water and (9).....fish
Solutions: - Building cooling towers to (10)..... the water.

B. Language

Choose the best answer(2,5p)

- We ____ from different kinds of pollution: water air, soil and noise.
A. is suffering B. suffer C. are suffering
- The babies ____ when Alice came.
A. has slept B. were sleeping C. have slept
- America ____ Thanksgiving Day on the fourth Thursday of November since 1864.
A. celebrates B. has celebrated C. is celebrating
- The fish died massively because the water is _____.
A. damaged B. hotter C. contaminated
- The _____ can be controlled by the stoppage of leakage from the radioactive materials including the nuclear reactors, industries and laboratories.
A. radioactive pollution B. visual pollution C. light pollution
- The new hotel _____ next year.
A. is opened B. will be opened C. is opening
- If she _____ him, she would be very happy.
A. met B. will meet C. would meet
8. *Eden and Edward are chatting after work Eden suggests eating out.*
Eden:“Shall we eat out tonight?”
Edward:“_____”
A. That's a great idea B. It is very kind of you C. You are very welcome

9. *Laura is inviting Mike to her farewell party.*

Laura: "Would you like to come to my farewell party this weekend?"

Mike: "_____"

A. Yes, I'd love to B. No, don't worry C. You're welcome

10. *Peter is talking to Sarah about the meeting.*

Peter: "Is everybody happy with the decision?"

Sarah: "_____"

A. Yes, it is certainly B. No. Have you? C. Not really

C. READING

I. Read the passage and then decide whether the statements are true (T) or false (F)(1,25p)

The Kiwi

The kiwi lives only in New Zealand. It is a very strange bird because it cannot fly. The kiwi the same size as a chicken. It has no wings or tail. It does not have any fathers like other birds.

A kiwi likes a lot of trees around it. It sleeps during the day because the sunlight hurts its eyes. It can smell things with its nose. It is the only bird in the world that can smell things. The kiwi's eggs are very big.

There are only a few kiwis in New Zealand now. New Zealanders want their kiwis to live. There is a picture of a kiwi on New Zealand money. People from New Zealand are sometimes called kiwis.

1. Kiwis live in Australia and New Zealand.

T	F
☐	☐

2. A kiwi has a tail but no wings.

☐	☐
--------------------------	--------------------------

3. It sleeps during the day because light hurts its eyes.

☐	☐
--------------------------	--------------------------

4. People in New Zealand do not want all the kiwis to die.

☐	☐
--------------------------	--------------------------

5. The kiwi is a strange New Zealand bird.

☐	☐
--------------------------	--------------------------

II. Read the text and choose the correct answers.(1,25p)

Ha Tinh is a **disaster-prone** province in the central of Viet Nam. Since the beginning of 2015, this province has experienced three massive floods, causing devastating property damage. The floods razed thousands of homes, damaged numerous irrigation works, roads, schools and healthcare centres. Ms. Nga Tran, a local resident, recalled the last flood, "The flood in June was normal, but the one in September was awful. Water from Ngan Pho River began to submerge the floor, while outside it was still raining heavily. After a while the water was about one meter. I had no choice but to climb up to the attic and stay there for two days." Like many other residents, all of Ms Nga's furniture was covered in mud, some was completely damaged for having been soaked in the water for too long. But what worried her most was the loss of her rice crop. Three months after the flood, lots of farmers still struggled with finding enough food to eat. If there is no aid from the government, the situation in this province will get worse.

1. What does **disaster-prone** mean?

A. having no disasters B. likely to have disasters C. have very few disasters

2. What is NOT mentioned as consequences from the floods?

A. loss of life B. loss of property C. loss of crop

3. When was the flood as recalled by Ms. Nga Tran?

A. January B. June C. September

4. How long did Ms. Nga Tran stay in her attic?

A. for the whole week B. two days C. three months

5. What is the biggest worry of Ms. Nga and other residents?

A. lack of food B. lack of accommodation C. lack of aid

C. WRITING

I. Choose the underlined part in each sentences(A,B or C) that needs correcting. (0.5p)

1. What would you do If you win a million dollars?

A B C

2. He didn't live here since Christmas, I wonder where he has been living since then.

A B C

II. Rewrite the sentence without changing its original meaning, using the given words/phrases. (1.0p)

1. I am not you, but I think you should buy this house.

=> If I

2. Because Nam is intelligent, he got level A for all the tests.

=> Because of

3. His mother made him do the housework.

=>He

4. We can't live if there isn't water.

=>Unless.....

5. He was sick so his father asked him to stay at home.

=> Because